## GOLF CART SUBCOMMITTEE MINUTES – March 25, 2024 COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF HUNTINGTON, INDIANA

The Golf Cart Subcommittee of the City of Huntington, Indiana, met in a special meeting in the City Council chambers, third Floor, City Building, 300 Cherry Street, Huntington Indiana 46750 on Monday, March 25, 2024, at 6:02 p.m. for the following statutorily authorized purpose: regulating the operations of golf carts.

Attendance: Council Member Dave Funk, Council Member PJ Felton, Chief Cory Boxell, Mayor Strick, Steve Stecher, citizen.

## Open comments:

- Dave Funk (Council Member): Findings of general support from the public highlighting the point there can't be traveling on the State highway.
- Steve Stecher (Public at Large): Has done extensive research and submitted a draft to the City Council.
- PJ Felton (Council Member) Recognizes issues with the State highway and noted liability concerns. Shared that UTVs should be included.
- Dan Hanson (Carmel, IN): Owns property in Huntington and has lived in several communities that allow gold carts and is supportive "within reason" of an ordinance allowing golf carts.

Motion by Council Member Dave Funk, Seconded by Council Member PJ Felton to authorize the presentation by Steve Stecher of the current draft.

Adjournment: Council Member Dave Funk motioned to adjourn, seconded by Council Member PJ Felton. Motion passed unanimously.

The meeting ended at 7:05 p.m. It is certified that no subject matter was discussed other than those specifically allowed and referenced above.

## As Mayor As Member Richard Strick Dave Funk As Member PJ Felton Steve Stecher Citizen

APPROVED:

A signed copy of these approved minutes is available by request in the City Clerk-Treasurer's Office at 300 Cherry St. or by calling (260) 356-1400 ext. 2019.